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6th August, 2022 
The Hon Dr Jim Chalmers MP, Treasurer 
The Hon Chris Bowen MP, Minister for Climate Change and Energy 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
Canberra, ACT, 2600 
 
By email: jim.chalmers.mp@aph.gov.au; chris.bowen.mp@aph.gov.au  
 
Re: Treasury Laws Amendment (Electric Car Discount) Bill 2022 
 
Dear Treasurer, Minister Bowen, 
 
Decarbonising Australia’s transport system is critical to achieving the Australia’s emissions reduction target, 
improving our energy security, and reducing household bills in the medium term.  
 
The shift to cleaner, greener, zero emissions vehicles will not be easy, and requires a significant effort from across 
government. Fuel efficiency and fuel quality standards, charging infrastructure, and financial incentives are just 
some of the broad range of measures that will be needed. With global supply likely to be constrained for several 
years to come, Australia must act immediately and decisively to create a viable mass market for zero emissions 
vehicles. 
 
The electric car discount bill represents a step in the right direction. However, having consulted with experts and 
industry representatives, we feel several enhancements could be made to the legislation. These are intended to 
provide greater stimulus to the zero emissions vehicle market and to prevent further federal government subsidies 
to primarily fossil fuel-based means of transport. Specifically, these include:  
 
1) Providing that imported second-hand vehicles, which meet the battery electric vehicle (BEV) and fuel cell 

electric vehicle (FCEV) criteria and were manufactured on after 1 January 2019, are included in scope of the 
exemption for their first registration in Australia;  

2) Providing for the exemption to apply to a car benefit for a minimum of 3 years starting on the first day when 
a person both held and used the car; 

3) Including in scope of the exemption cars that are liable for payments under the Luxury Car Tax Act 1999, but 
capping the benefit they can receive at the maximum level that can be claimed for a car priced under the 
threshold of $84,916; 

4) Providing for home charging infrastructure to be included in scope of the exemption; 
5) Removing plug-in hybrid electric vehicles (PHEV) from the scope of the exemption. This is because, when used 

as a company car, PHEVs are driven only a small minority of the time as electric and their inclusion in scope of 
this exemption therefore primarily represents a subsidy for fossil fuel-based transport; and 

6) Mandating for a review of this act in three years’ time.  
 
Australia lags our international peers on EV uptake and the government must be ambitious in its efforts to 
stimulate the market. Given the progress of the bill through the lower house this week, we kindly request an 
urgent meeting with your offices to discuss the above amendments and how we can work together to improve 
this legislation. Several other members of the crossbench have also expressed an interest in improving this 
legislation and therefore we kindly request that the whole of the crossbench is invited to such a joint meeting.  
 
We look forward to hearing from you very soon. 
 
Signed electronically to avoid delay.  
 
Kind regards, 
Allegra Spender MP, Sophie Scamps MP, Kylea Tink MP 
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